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15th October 2002

Senator Alan Eggleston

Chair, Senate Environment, Communications, 

Information Technology and the Arts Legislation Committee

Parliament of Australia

Canberra 2600 ACT

ecita.sen@aph.gov.au

Dear Senator Eggleston,

Re: Renewable Energy (Electricity) Amendment Bill 2002 Inquiry

This is a submission by the Mineral Policy Institute (MPI) into the Renewable Energy (Electricity) Amendment Bill 2002. MPI supports the terms of reference which outline that the proposed amendments to are for the purposes of improving the administrative integrity, effectiveness and efficiency of the Renewable Energy (Electricity) Act 2000.

The following comments are only regarding the eligible renewable energy baselines for accredited power stations, because there has not been enough time allowed to comment on all of the ramifications of the Amendment Bill under this submission process and timeline. MPI’s key concerns at this time include the following:

1. That the manner in which baselines have been determined has had a number of adverse, unintended consequences. 

2. That the current baselines are adversely affecting the development and implementation of new renewable energy projects, with specific reference to RECs.

MPI’s first concern is that MRET was supposed to deliver a 2% increase in market share for renewable energy by 2010. However, in 1999 it was converted to a fixed target of 9,500 GWh (which at the time was believed to be a 2% target by 2010). With new estimates for power consumption having increased considerably, the 9,500 GWh target will only maintain market share for renewable energy by 2010, not grow it. 

A 2% target is an extremely small target compared to the targets adopted in most other OECD countries. Furthermore, if the baseline issue is not addressed, the Act will not deliver its intended objective of even 2% additional renewable energy capacity.

MPI’s second concern is that changes are required to the current bill to ensure that Renewable Energy Credits (RECs) are only earned for additional renewable generation. The intended outcome of the legislation was to allow pre-existing projects to generate RECs for additional renewable energy only. However, as the legislation currently stands, pre-existing large-scale hydro-electric power schemes will dominate the Renewable Energy Credits (RECs) market in the early years. These pre-existing projects are eligible for a significant number of Renewable Energy Credits without generating any additional renewable energy. This oversight should be fixed immediately because it is affecting the development of new renewable energy sources and the associated economic and environmental benefits. 

We understand there is a more comprehensive review of the operation of the Act commencing on January 18th, 2003. The Mineral Policy Institute looks forward to this review of the Act particularly with regards to the contribution that MRET has made to reducing greenhouse gas emissions and in encouraging additional generation of electricity from renewable energy sources. 

MPI appreciates the opportunity to make a submission to this Act, and looks forward to more open and consultative future processes.

Yours sincerely

Geoff Evans

Director, Mineral Policy Institute
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